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President’s Report –Courtney Healey

Transfort—I have now finished putting together the potential choices that can be made in regards to the contract and I am now seeking your assistance to direct me.  There will be a detailed discussion of this on Wednesday night!
City/CSU Liaison Committee Meetings—I attended the last meeting of the City/CSU Liaison committee of my term.  This committee has done volumes to increase the communication between entities and better relationships.  It was likely one of my favorite committees, but we left on a good note as Director Przybylski shined sharing all her work on community issues!
Dr. Penley Meeting—Jason and Sadie joined Jon and I at our meeting with Dr. Penley last week.  We discussed the transition and the new administration.  We also had an at length discussion about the issues relating to the proposed increase to the athletics fee. 
Dr. Kuk Meeting—This was our usual meeting with Dr. Kuk where we discuss any issues that may have come up.  We discussed fees, ASAP, the new administration, etc.
Visit by the legislators—Thanks to all those who came to see our state legislators on Friday.  As always it is a privilege to know that our representatives care about student concerns.  Senator Johnson, Senator Bacon, and Representative Paccione were all present!
SAHE Class panel—Jody Donovan invited Darin Atteberry (City Manager), Mayor Hutchinson, Dr. Kuk, Melissa Emerson (City/CSU Liaison), and myself to discuss town/gown relations.  This was a great opportunity to showcase the great relationship between the City of Fort Collins and entities of CSU.
Rafflemanager Discussion—We are discussing the possible changes that can be made to the Rafflemanager position, as it has caused some serious hardships this year.  We are considering everything from changes to the position to the complete removal of the position.  
Vice President’s Report –Jon Muller

Finance Director –Luke Brunner

Funding Board Last Week
We had two groups on the agenda and then the ASCSU 07 Fiscal Budget.  The two groups were:

- United Women of Color                       $700

- Student Firefighter Association            $3,029

Even though the meeting went until 10:15 PM while going over the ASCSU budget, I think that it was highly productive and I thank everyone who stuck it out.

Funding Board This Week
We will be having a quick meeting this week and will be hearing two groups:  SOVA and OSGW.  Thanks to Christine Cage for chairing the meeting, as I will be leaving for Nebraska immediately after cabinet on Wednesday night to attend my cousin’s wedding.

Director’s Reports
I will be working on a checklist to ensure that everyone meets certain criteria for their Director’s report.  I’ll be brining it to cabinet on Wednesday.

SOAR
I am a judge for the SOAR awards and will be evaluating the programming awards aspect.  Good luck to all those how submitted proposals.

Academic Director –Misty Lenard

Think way, way back to that resolution that Senate passed on support for proposed changes to the faculty manual.... That's right, it's the highly debated Resolution #3510! I just wanted to give everyone an update. The proposal from the Committee on Teaching and Learning went to the Faculty Council Executive Committee accompanied by ASCSU's resolution supporting the proposal. The Executive Committee had some concerns and some changes have been made to the language to increase the likelihood that Faculty Council will support the changes. These are predominantly language changes which do not affect the spirit of the proposal which we supported. However there are two changes which alter concepts which our legislation supported:
 

As I have previously reported, the proposal no longer states that a hearing "will" be conducted for every reported case of academic dishonesty, but that a hearing "may" be conducted under certain circumstances (such as if the accused requests it). I was personally opposed to this change, but the original proposal was the product of a miscommunication between the academic integrity subcommittee and the Conflict Resolution and Student Conduct Services. It would not be possible for the CRSCS to conduct a hearing for EVERY case.

 

The proposal now reads that faculty "are responible for" reporting changes made to a grade to the Conflict Resolution and Student Conduct Service office rather than that they "must" report cases. This is another change I was opposed to, but after lengthy discussion it became clear that the language "must" would not be supported by the faculty. "Are responsible for" is an improvement over "should," for obvious reasons, so it is still progress.

 

If you have any questions on this legislation I would be happy to answer them.

 

If anyone is interested in speaking to Faculty Council on this legislation, the next meeting will be May 2nd.

 

The next College Council Roundtable will be next Thursday, April 27th at 5:30. I'm still looking for discussion topics!
Advocacy Director –Jason Green

The Diversity Advocate Council will be hosting the Diversity in the Curriculum Forum on Tuesday April 18 from 6:30-8:00p in the Senate Chambers.  Free food will be provided!  Also the Advocacy Appreciation Reception will take place on Wednesday from 3:00-5:00p in the U-Club where there will also be free food and faculty to mix with.  So be there!

VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITES:

The Diversity Advocate Council will be meeting for the last time on May4th from 4-5pm. 

IMPORTANT DATES:

Black Student Services

· The Office Of Black Student Services 22nd Annual Awards Ceremony "In Pursuit of Excellence" - Saturday, April 29, 2006 1:00pm in the Middle-West Ballroom
El Centro
· El Centro's Annual Awards Banquet - Friday, April 28th, 7-9PM in 210 Lory Student Center (contact Shirley Guitron)
Gay, Lesbian, Bisexual, Transgender Student Services

· Friday Movie: “Sordid Lives”- April 21st – 10:00a & 3:00p in the GLBT office (214 LSC)
Office of Women’s Programs and Studies

· Women at Noon- “Broadening Horizons: Women Helping Women” April 19th- LSC room 220-222
A/PASS

· Asian Fest- April 19th- April 27th- see calendar for events
Diversity in the Curriculum Forum- April 18th at 6:30p in the Senate Chambers

Advocacy Appreciation Reception- April 19th from 3-5pm in the University Club
Palestinian Awareness Week- April 17th- April 21st
Afghanistan International Night- April 29th from 7:00 – 8:30pm at the Fort Collins Mennonite Fellowship, 300 E. Oak St. (in Old Town, on the NE corner of Oak and Matthews, just north of Library Park)
Community Affairs Director –Courtney Pryzybylski

Plaza Event: The occupancy education event on the Plaza was VERY successful, despite the fact that we had to close up early Tuesday due to the wind. Thanks to the volunteers who helped set up/take down/staff the table: Thomas Baxendale, Stacey Smith, Greg Graham, Jason Green, Holli Kinkel, David Markam, Tommy Miles, and Mitch. Thanks also to Abby and Sadie for letting me know that they wouldn’t be able to make it. Thanks to the following City and CSU staff as well: Lisa Culpepper, Nate Donovan, Melissa Emerson, Beth Sowder, Ginny Sawyer and Jenny Kidd. Look for our information today and tomorrow at the Housing Fair!

City/CSU liaison meeting: Pres. Healey, VP Muller and I attended the event, hosted by Dr. Kuk at CSU, last Thursday. We were updated and gave updates on the various efforts in and around campus to keep students safe and informed through the end of the semester. BE ADVISED there are extra police officers in neighborhoods to control spring parties and other behavior – please act responsibly!

U + 2: In addition to the poster/classified campaign on occupancy that our wonderful Marketing Dept. put together, Melissa Emerson and Off-Campus Student Services have launched an ad campaign/sticker series. Check it out at my cubicle – it’s awesome.

Community Picnic: We are trying (quickly) to put together the Community Picnic. I’m shooting for Saturday, May 6 in the afternoon, so keep your calendars clear!

City Council: I spoke last night about our efforts to educate students on the occupancy changes. Council is quite pleased to see our efforts. Also, there is a group of students pushing for a change to the noise ordinance – they would like to see deferred sentencing/decriminalization and a community service option added. Council has been quite impressed with their presentation and will consider the issue at a work session August 22. ASCSU has not formally supported the group yet, as their goals have been evolving and are not yet fully resolved.

Leadership Development Director –Abby Pfisterer

Legislative Affairs Director –Alec Jeffries

Marketing Director –Nic Redavid

Handbook/Planner – Tying up loose ends, getting missing ads, finishing pictures, and waiting on President Penley’s letter.  

Moby Show – Student tix – Buy 1, get 1 free. Let people know!!! Show is 7:00pm Saturday.

Poster Series – There were no submissions as of yet, so I am trying to figure out what to do. 

Trend Survey – The survey is in the process of being formatted using Student Voice. 

End of Year report – The associates and I are beginning to put this together. 
RamRide Director –Kevin McBeth

Associate Director: Holli Kinkel

So, yeah… Friday we ran all thirteen cars, which was cool.  Saturday we had enough people to run three cars, which is the lowest that this program has ever run with by the way. And then of course that was reduced to 2 cars quickly, when we had a car get into an accident on its first ride of the night.  No passengers were in the car, and no one was hurt, but the van was totaled.  And then some idiot stood on top of one of our cars in old town.  So needless to say, I had a pretty rough Saturday evening.  Thanks to Courtney van Evra, the only person from ASCSU to show up and help out on Saturday.  Other than that, I am working on finalizing the books for this year, I had to raise our Enterprise purchase order because we were running a little low, but it is fixed now.  So this week will be pretty much spent up to my ears in paperwork.  Telling Enterprise we totaled one of their cars was pretty fun, especially at 7:30 in the morning.
Special Events and Communications: Chris Mylius

Our Volunteer Thank You Event is scheduled for Saturday, April 29th.  We will be having a BBQ at Rolland Moore Park from Noon till 2pm followed by a trip to Fort Fun. RSVPs are needed by Thursday, April 27th at the latest so that I have a number of guests to give to Fort Fun so they can plan for the size of our group.
Volunteers: David Markham
Saturday sucked volunteer-wise.  We still need a few volunteers for this Saturday, and several for next Thursday.  Also, we are encouraging all interested people to apply for positions within the RamRide department next year.

Director: Kevin McBeth
This weekend we had our first accident. As Holli has stated above, thankfully all the paperwork was in and now we are working on filling out more paperwork. I still have not heard back from purchasing on getting the bid process going and so now I am wondering how much of this project will have to be completed next year because of timelines. I am working on my Directors report and the Manual as well as thanking all of the Food donors. There is a lot of work that needs to be done to tie up loose ends for this semester. I have meet with the President and Vice President elect to help them get an idea of the direction that RamRide is going. As Holli has said above I am disappointed in the help that was received by ASCSU this weekend. I did not have the best weekend nor did a lot of us in RamRide.

Operations: Robin Sager
So, this was my “weekend off”.  I celebrated by working on Friday.  It was a little hectic, but overall reminded me of why I love RamRide.  I probably have some copies to make this week.  If anyone wants to do them for me, I will give them a shiny nickel.  

Student Services Director –Brett Dobinsky
Student Government Pres's and VP's

So far we have compiled about 30 years of CSU's Student Government Presidents and Vice Presidents

 

Transfort

We are in the process fo setting up meetings with people that were in the planning and decision making roles when Transfort and CSU started their relationship but we have received a good amount for a good start.

ASAP Director –Katie Dougan

Judicial Report –Joy Ahrens

